Keeping non-resident delegations informed

Twenty eight WTO Members and nine WTO Observers do not have permanent delegations in Geneva. Eighteen of them are least-developed countries, many are small economies. Because it is vital for these Members and Observers to keep in touch with WTO matters, the WTO Secretariat has established several information links with them.


First, the WTO is implementing a program of "Reference Centers". Under this programme, the WTO provides computer equipment, an Internet connection and training for the operation of a WTO Reference Center within each trade ministry of the countries benefitting from the programme.


In practice, this means access to the WTO Internet site which contains up-to-date information on all WTO activities and access to the Document Dissemination Facility which features all WTO official documents. Reference Centres are also supplied with all WTO publications and training materials, both on paper and in CD-ROM format.


To date, equipment and/or training have been provided to 77 countries. The network of WTO Reference Centres now extends to 33 of the 37 Members and Observers without permanent delegations in Geneva. The establishment of Reference Centers was initiated in 1996 under the "Joint Integrated Technical Assistance Programme" (JITAP) operated by the WTO, UNCTAD and ITC.


Second, the WTO directly sends information to the European missions of the 37 WTO Members and Observers which do not have permanent delegations in Geneva. To keep them up-to-date on major trade developments, the WTO Secretariat sends missions outside Geneva daily trade news summaries using wire agencies. The WTO Secretariat also faxes them the WTO Daily Bulletin, a summary of all meetings. WTO publications are sent regularly to these missions. 

Thirdly, in an effort to provide better and more focused information to non-residents, the secretariat prepares, on a periodic basis, a set of briefing notes on selected issues handled by the WTO.
